

May 29, 2020

To: Prince George Minor Lacrosse members

Re: Cancellation of 2020 Season

Dear Lacrosse Parents,

It is with great regret I must inform you that the 2020 Lacrosse season has officially been cancelled. This cancellation has been mandated by the BC Lacrosse Association and will affect all minor, senior, and recreational lacrosse associations in British Columbia.

We had a great season planned for all age groups which was to be capped by hosting the BC Bantam provincial championships in July. This would have been our chance to (once again) show the entire province that lacrosse is thriving in North Central BC.

Even though the season never quite got underway, I'd like to take a moment to thank the many volunteers who put their names forward to help put on another lacrosse season. Coaches, referees, team managers, and our board of directors all give of their time to develop our athletes and run a strong association. Thank you to the organizing committee of the Bantam provincials, with your hard work a Prince George hosted championship would have been second to none.

The PGMLA would also like to recognize the graduating midget class of 2020. These gentlemen and ladies have done a great job of representing our association for many years. They are warriors on the floor, and act with class off of it. We wish you all the very best in whatever the future holds for you.

We will be issuing refunds to all who registered for the 2020 season.

In order to receive your refund, please email the following information to pgmlaposse@gmail.com before June 10th. We will issue refunds by e-transfer or cheque.

- Player's Name
- How you would like to receive your refund.
- If by e-transfer, the email you'd like the refund sent to (password will be lacrosse)
- If by cheque, the address you'd like the cheque sent to

If we don't hear from you before June 10th, we will send a cheque to the address on your players registration.

Thanks for all of your patience in these uncertain times. Lacrosse will be back soon, better than ever, and we hope you can be a part of it.

Stay safe, and enjoy your summer.

Scott Brown

President – Prince George Minor Lacrosse